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The monthly meeting of the Aberporth Community Council was held on Tuesday 13th February 2024 at 6:30pm, the Chairman, Cllr Dave Addison, presided.
Present: Cllr Jackie Brown, Cllr Sue Lewis, Cllr Aled Thomas, Cllr Gethin Davies, Cllr Zoe Storer, Cllr Carys Owens, Cllr Damon Watmough, Cllr Gary Morss, Cllr Robin Young, Mrs Vanessa Owens (Clerk)
Via Zoom: Cllr Clive Davies (Cllr Tristan Jones attempted to join electronically but was unsuccessful).
1. Apologies/Personal matters 
Ymddiheuriadau/Materion Personol
(2)

Apologies were received from Cllr Anne McCreary
2.  To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in items of business listed below

Datgelu diddordeb personol ac ariannol dan eitemau busnes sydd wedi eu rhestru isod
3. Confirmation and signing of previous minutes

Cadarnhau a llofnodi cofnodion y cyfarfod diwethaf

(3)

Cllr Carys Owens proposed that the minutes were accepted as a true record, this was seconded by Cllr Zoe Storer and approved unanimously.
4. Financial business

Busnes Ariannol
(4)

Items approved for payment: 
£55.00 Llangrannog Community Transport
£397.44 Scribe
£38.00
One Voice Wales training
£15.00 MOD

£30.00 OVW training 

Bank balances 31st January 2023
Current account 

        £22055.97
Treasures account                              £29989.60
Allocated reserves account                 £45336.65
5.
Reports

Addroddiadau

Clerks Report/Adroddiad y Clerc

(5)

Parcllyn: 
The community council approved the Cynnal y Cardi grant agreement; Clerk to sign and return.
Cllr Zoe Storer reported on her efforts to obtain quotes for the fencing of the play area, she is waiting on one more and will report at the next meeting.  Clerk suggested that a new gate should be included and it was agreed to obtain a price. It was agreed that the council would provide information to the homeowners of adjacent properties regarding the installation of the new fence.
Need to obtain quotes for the feasibility study; Cllr Sue Lewis did note that if it was not possible to obtain three that we should explain that to Cynnal y Cardi.
Cllr Zoe Storer and Clerk attended the Grant information meeting; the council will have to pay for the work and then claim the 80% element which can be done in stages.
Clerk has spoken with the solicitor who has completed all the relevant searches and is currently establishing details of the right of access over neighbouring property. Clerk is waiting on a date to sign the agreement.

(6)
Received Heads of Terms agreement relating to the purchase of the sports field from Mod; the sale price had increased to £55,000 and there was a clause that utilities had to be installed within 6 months.  Clerk in consultation with the Chairman responded about price and stated council would not be able to comply with installation of utilities due the significant cost and timescales for consultation, planning and grant applications.

MOD responded reducing price to £52,000 and giving 18 months on utilities.
The grant application for £25,000 has been submitted to Ceredigion Community Grants; have been advised that the fund has closed though unclear if the application will be considered in this financial year.  Cllr Clive Davies to make enquiries. Clerk noted the concern about not receiving this funding.  Cllr Zoe Storer is looking at the FAW grants as a backup funding opportunity: FAW just put out future generations fund.
Signed________________________________________  Date______________________
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Cllr Clive Davies informed the council that he is meeting with FAW and will also raise the potential of funding the purchase of Parcllyn field
(7)

Response received from Sam Beresford re planning application for solar panels that the glint and glare assessment has identified a sole residential property that could experience a minimal effect and it will be mitigated by hedge growth.  As a goodwill gesture  the MOD are prepared to plant along the southern boundary to better shield the view from the football pitch and residential properties along Hillfield Road though this will have to be requested by the community council with the understanding that future maintenance will be the responsibility for the community council.
Cllr Damon Watmough proposed that the community council request the planting; this was seconded by Cllr Dave Addison and approved unanimously.
(8)

Councillor Training: 
One Voice and Planning Aid Wales event Thursday 7th March 10am -2pm (online).  
One Voice Wales Free Places - Use of IT, Websites and Social Media Training, dates provided
Planning Aid Wales online training seminars on Strategic Development Plans Wednesday; dates provided.
(9)

Meetings were held with representatives of Ceredigion County Council on 1st February and 6th February; minutes and report including proposals for consideration provided.
Cllr Zoe Storer reported that the local authority has no money and while there is no obligation on the community council the reality is if the community council does not take on these services it will ultimately be a county council cabinet decision to potentially remove the service.
Toilets: Cllr Zoe Storer advised that the community council will have to consider options if the county decided to close the toilet facilities.

Cllr Sue Lewis felt that the Penrhodyn toilets building is unique and there are opportunities for a community project at this location with surf club and village hall.  She noted that both sites are not fit for purpose; and suggested a feasibility study for the long-term future of toilet facilities.
Councillors agreed that tourism is an important part of Aberporth, it brings in the money to the area and potentially businesses are going to be affected. 
It was agreed to undertake a feasibility study/community consultation.

(10)

Bus shelters: councillors were in unanimous support to undertake the cleaning of the shelters; it is important that they are clean for our residents and school pupils who rely on the bus services.  The clerk is to contact Ceredigion County Council and offer to adopt the bus shelters subject to them being brought up to a standard.

(11)

Ground maintenance : Ceredigion County Council had provided details of grass maintenance work being completed in the community council area community council are already cutting some of the areas.  Residents are also keeping some of the areas tidy.
Some areas on the estates are maintained by Barcud.

Agreement: that we review this over the next year, cut areas adhoc as needed and link into schedule next year.

(12)

Ceredigion County Council provided calculations on the precept increases.  Due to the community council committing to additional services this year it was proposed by Cllr Gary Morss that previous precept proposals were rescinded and an 8% increase on the 2024-25 tax base was applied; this was seconded by Cllr Sue Lewis and approved unanimously. 
(13)

Correspondence from Hywel Dda looking for suitable venues has been forwarded to Aberporth Village Hall 
(14)

The Cynnal y Cardi Fund re-opens Thursday 1st February 2024
(15)

Have completed Plaid Cymru survey relating to banking service.  Recent reports that Barclays is to close branches in Cardigan and Aberystwyth and Lloyds is withdrawing its mobile services were noted.
County Cllr Clive Davies advised that Barclays Local in provided in CAVO offices Lampeter and that they are looking for a suitable location in Cardigan.
(16)

Received an email enquiry about potential locations to hold a mobile youth café; directed them to contact Village Hall Management to use Canolfan Dyffryn; will provide details when the dates for the service have been set.
Signed____________________________________  Date_____________

Minutes Ref:34
Page 3

(17)

Thank you, correspondence, received from Blaenporth Community Association for the Christmas tree and Cllr Aled Thomas for placing it.  Requesting to use the defibrillator box to provide a book share service; tis was approved providing that it is shelved and not on the floor to ensure safety if needing to access the defibrillator.
County Councillor Report/Adroddiad y Cynghorwr y Sir

(18)

Written report received from Cllr Clive Davies.

He advised that Ceredigion County Council were potentially putting an 11.9% increase on council tax; they have been lobbying with Welsh Government and UK Government
Farmers sustainable farm programme is out to consultation.
Phosphates – 2million pound project with NRW to look at Teifi exemplar; progressing well and work is being done to clean up; sensors hopefully being installed in April.
Brynglas: parking on pavements and issues with vehicles not insured and untaxed have been dealt with by police.
Craft festival was launched yesterday.
Cardigan Swimming Pool; has attended meetings to support future funding.
(19)

Cllr Gethin Davies advised that the County Planning panel have been in Aberporth reviewing applications.  

He has attended the Carers workshop and Blaenporth church.
Bottle banks in Aberporth will hopefully be relocated into Brynglas side to ensure space in village hall car park.
Barcud are going to remove the concrete areas in lower Brynglas.
Ceredigion County Council have organised repairs to the damaged section of the Safe Route to School path.
There are issues with run off from the housing development on New Rd down onto safe route to school.
Fly tipping in Felin Rd has been dealt with.
Trewittial have applied to put in a bio lagoon;  potential issues include smell and increase traffic with large vehicles on the access road.  Cllr Clive Davies has suggested that the applicant and agents have a public meeting to discuss application and answer questions; have come back agreeing to meet with individuals on appointment basis rather than community meeting.  Bio digesters in MD recycling offer an alternative solution; much cleaner way of managing this waste.
Chairmans Report/Adroddiad y Cadeirydd
(20)

Noticeboard has gone into Dyffryn garden; Clerk suggested bins and benches when redone be painted green to match. 
Noticeboards for other areas to be installed.

Committee Representative Reports/Adroddiadau Cynrychioliadol y Pwyllgor

Planning/Cynllunio  

(21)

A240066 - Henllys, Heol y Graig, Aberporth, Cardigan. SA43 2HA
No comments
Finance/Cyllido
Footpaths & Maintenance/Llwybrau Troed a Chynnal a Chadw
(22)

Received a report of slippage at the poetry trail and damage to tiles.
(23)
Grass maintenance and footpath trashing contracts have no changes and to be put forward for tender. 
(24)

Biodiversity: 
It was agreed that a photograph of Councillors with bird boxes be used with a press release.
Cllr Gethin Davies advised that 2 boxes are to go into school fitted with cameras.

Clerk has entered the bird box project to be considered for a One Voice Wales award.
Information received regarding Buglife Cymru - new resources.
(25)

Cllr Jackie Brown reported that the hedge opposite the old rectory has been cut back; reported pot hole which has been filled in; contacted county council about recent road closures where road closed signs have remained in place but the roads were actually accessible;  been onto Hywel Dda health board, Ben Lake and Elin Jones to request that mobile mri scanners are brought to the integrated centre.

Procedures Review Committee/Pwyllgor Adoygu Trefn

Community Enhancement and Social Wellbeing/ Gwella Cymunedol a Lles Cymdeithasol
Signed___________________________________  Date_________________
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Beaches/ Traethau
(26)

Lot of water coming down the river onto the beach
Tidy Towns/Trefi Taclus 

Outside Bodies Representative Reports/Adroddiadau Cynrychioliadol Cyrff Allanol
(27)

Cllr Sue Lewis reported that work is starting on the curtain wall at the school; scaffolding is going up and contractors are on site.  Clerk asked about safe access to the muga; Cllr Lewis will take concerns back to the school.  It was agreed that it may be necessary to close the pitch.
6. Notified Business  
Busnes a rag-hysbyswydir
(28)

Cllr Sue Lewis attended the One Voice Wales Webinar: Interactive self-guided tours for villages, towns and communities. 
She suggested that the community council consider a Poetry Trail app/audio trail; the eisteddfod is due to come to the Cardigan area in 2026 (950 years since first eisteddfod) and it would be fitting to create an app for the poetry trail so visitors can access the literary history of the area.  She continued that it may also be worth including the 120 years of Revival at Blaenannerch Chapel? It was agreed that the community enhancement committee would consider ow best to move this idea forward.
(29)

Cllr Sue Lewis informed the meeting of a project in Pembrokeshire with Councillors going into the school and talking to the children about the role of the community council.  It was agreed that Cllr Lewis could contact the school to offer.
(30)

Correspondence received from Cymdeithas Cymru requesting town and community councils to contact the county council to call for the installation of a county-wide Article 4 order relating to reclassification of planning.
It was unanimously agreed to write.
(31)

Recommendation from air ambulance service that the base in Welshpool is closed; calling for support to retain service.
7. Correspondence/Gohectbiaeth
(32)

Thank you correspondence from Hen Gapel
Thank you correspondence from Blaenannerch chapel

Email:
Marie Curie Great Daffodil Appeal 2024
OVW:

One Voice Wales - Bwletin Newyddion
Vacancy – Public Appointments
Welsh Government -Secondment Opportunity - Job title - Programme Delivery Manager, Aspiring Board Members Programme - Anti-racist Wales Action Plan
Older People’s Commissioner for Wales has launched a report titled ‘Access denied – Older people’s experiences of digital exclusion in Wales’.
Cyber Resilience Centre for Wales - January 2024 newsletter
Draft Minutes of the Ceredigion Area Committee 18.10.23
Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service Supports Register my Appliance Week
Job advert for the post of the next Older People’s Commissioner for Wales
Correspondence was noted.

8. Review Diary 
Adolygu Dyddiadur

(33)

Grants for next months meeting
9. Date of next meeting 
Dyddiad y Cyfarfod Nesaf

(34)

Date of next meeting is Tuesday 12th March 2024 at 6:30pm.
(35)

There being no further business the meeting was closed 20.39pm

Signed_________________________________________  Date____________________
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